
 

 
 

MEMORANDUM 
 

To: 
 

Mayor and City Council 

From: 
 

Michael Smith, Public Works Director 

Date: 
 

September 15, 2015 

Subject: 
 

Discussion of On-Street Parking on Vermack Road at 
Dunwoody High School 

 
 
ITEM DESCRIPTION 
 
Discussion of On-Street Parking on Vermack Road at Dunwoody High School 
 
BACKGROUND 
 
The city recently resurfaced Vermack Road in the vicinity of Dunwoody High School and is 
preparing to place new pavement markings.  Staff has recently observed that cars are 
parked on the street in front of the school more frequently than in past years.  According to 
the school Principal, enrollment is up and the number of school parking passes was limited 
this school year.  The street is wide enough to accommodate parallel parking adjacent to 
the school, and parking is not prohibited though spaces are not designated with pavement 
marking.    
 
RECOMMENDED ACTION 
 
Staff’s recommendation is to narrow the lanes on Vermack Road to 10 feet as they are 
south of Womack, allow a space for bicycles and mark parallel parking spaces adjacent to 
the high school.   
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